
'· 
Mr. Marshall Field 
2 50 Park Avenue 
New York, New York 

Dear Mr. Fielda 
.. 

The University of Chicago 
Chicago 37, Illinois 

Denver - March 7, 1955 . ' c 

It has been a long time since our paths crossed. The last time I sav 

you, ~e were both worried about "peace", and there is hardly less cause to 
r 

worry on that acora today. ., 
I 

I am enclosing a COP.Y of a Letter to the Editor which ap~ in the 

New York Times on February 6, and which was reprinted by the Denver Post 

from where the clipping is taken. 

It was not meant as anything except a cry of anguish, but I am rather 

over-.belmed by the response and somewhat put on the spot. Having appealed to 

others to do something, it seems that now I will have to do something, or else 

prove that I cannot do it. 

I am enclosing a Memorandum indicating what it is that I might try to 

do. It is my hope that General Hester would serve as Secretary of the 

Commi soion described in this Memorandum, and that other good men will I.IBke 

th mselves available.~There is considerable doubt in my aind that any of the 

large foundations ~uld want to provide funds for such an unoonveutional 

approach, though I do not anticipate any difficulty in finding a suitable 

university o~ some othe~ tax exempt organization to take over the administration 

of funds, if t'unde can be obtained. 

I would very much appreciate your looking over this material and letting 

me know whether you are interested at all, in which ease ve could perhaps 

talk about the matter at some time convenient to you. After March 14th, I 



expect to be in Nev York for a ~bile at least, at the King's Crown Hotel, 
' . 

420 West 116th Street, telephone University 42700, and your office could 

call me there 1f you ~~t to contact me. 

With kind personal regards, 
1. -Sincerely yours, 
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Leo Stsilard . ,£j 

olo8urelf.· q IJ ~ )~ 

~- '" ... 0 

~ 
j ."l ;) 'leiw n . ·rl 

0 tJ (3 ·eo 

'tO t ~a ·.d · .. o"' 0 Ul. : 

l I . b 

'1(}!! nl: to· ob rU 

!10 . 13"!J tl ...... .e ,_ d 'l vo 0 o .+} .:. ' .iru 

'11 , enr:.u· 'l:o 

I 

0'1 1 ._jsm . 



Mr. Marshall Field 
2 50 Park Avenue 
Bev York, Bev York 

Dear Mr. Field a 

King's Crown Hotel 
420 Weet ll6th Street 
New York, Hew York 

March 14, 1955 

Since I wrote you on March 7th, I had answers 

f'rom Oolln Clark, Father CaYanaugh, and Marshall MacDuftie 1 

copies ot which you will find enclosed. Previously 1 I 

bad a favorable response from General Hugh B. Hester 

to whom I talked over the telephone. 

I thought I should give you this additional 

information. 

With kind personal regards, 

Sincerely yours, 

Leo Szilard 

Enclosures 



MARSH ALL Fl E LD 

TWO F l FTY P A RK AV E NU E 

N E W Y ORK 17, N . Y. 

March 15, 1955 

Dr . Leo Szilard 
The University of Chicago, 

Chicago 37, Illinois 

Dear Dr. Szilard: 

Thank yw very much for sending along the 

very interesting memorandum. It sounds a fas cinating 

idea, but very far from any of the objectives we have 

had in the Foundation. I am afraid we have become 

rather tied to certain lines of endeavor, and do not 

at this time have anything to go into the kind of 

project you are envisaging. 

With kindest regards, 

Yours sincerely, 

/h{A (a})~~ 
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